WHITE OAK TOWNSHIP REGULAR BOARD MEETING
June 11, 2007
The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:30 p.m. on June 11, 2007. Roll call as follows:   Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee Diane Graf, Trustee Todd Baker, Zoning Administrator Kenneth Chamberlain, Pete Phelps and Duane Walker.
Invocation was given by Trustee Graf.
The minutes of the 4-25-07 Park Committee meeting were added to the agenda.
A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the minutes of May 14, 2007 Regular Board Meeting. Motion Carried.
Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the treasurer's report as printed and placed on file. Motion carried.
Duane Walker took the floor as representative of the North Stockbridge Cemetery Association. White Oak Township used to pay the association $350.00 per year to help maintain the cemetery. A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to pay the sum of $1,050.00 to the North Stockbridge Cemetery Association to make up for the past 2 years and this year. Motion carried.
Ken Chamberlain gave his report. He recommended that the Planning Commission look at the definitions of lot size in the current zoning ordinance to see if they are still accurate and sufficient.
Trustee Graf said that a dog had chewed two of the swings in the park. She made a motion to put up signs on either side of the play area stating, "No dogs allowed in play area", seconded by Trustee Baker. Motion carried.
We looked over the bids for the parking lot and walking path A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Clerk Vernon to have Hayhoe black top the parking lot. Motion carried. Apparently, the bids were not all for the same area, Dorwin was going to get with Hayhoe and see what their bid would be for the same area as the other bids.

We discussed the bids for the walking path around the park. Pete Phelps stated his concerns about the need for such an expenditure. The board agreed that if the Park Committee could come up with half of the funds to pay for the path, we would cover the other half.
Trustee Graf wanted us to take a look at the bushes at the South end of the parking lot. They are over grown and unsightly. A motion was made by Supervisor Marshall, seconded by Trustee Graf to take out the bushes. Motion carried.
Moved by Trustee Baker, Seconded by Trustee Graf to pay the bills as presented. Motion carried.
Meeting adjourned at 9:25 p.m. 
Respectfully Submitted,
Leela A. Vernon, Clerk
